
 

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  SUMMER TERM 2019 

 
It has been a fantastic summer term.  Well done to all of our Year 6 children this year who worked 
extremely hard.  
 
Thank you to all of the parents who supported the children in coming to Booster and  
Homework Clubs. All of the hard work was totally worth it!   
 
We have all enjoyed the sunshine, it has enabled all of our events to be held on time this year!  
Thank you all for your continued support, the attendance at our events gets better every year.  
Have a lovely holiday  we look forward to welcoming the children back to school on  

Tuesday 3rd September 2019. Here’s hoping for a  sunny  summer break! 
Tina Murphy  
Headteacher  
  

 RECEPTION CLASS PLACES 2020 
 
In September 2019 the Local Authority will be issuing 
forms to those parents of pupils transferring to  
Reception next September 2020.  The school will  
distribute these and it is important that parents sign 
to confirm receipt of the forms.  Parents must ensure 
they return the forms to the Local Authority before 
the deadline stated.  If any parent would like support 
with this please speak to the school office. 

North of England  

Children’s Cancer Run 

 

Thank you to everyone who took 

part in this event on 19th May 

2019 at Newcastle Racecourse.  Our combined 

total amount raised came in at a huge £402.00.   

Thank you to everyone who took part on the 

day and all who sponsored someone to run. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
The amount raised from the Summer Fayre 
was over £1000.00.   

An amazing total! 
Thank you to everyone who supported the 
school on the day and very kindly  
donated items for the stalls. 

We were lucky with the 

weather for Sports Day for 

KS1 & KS2, thank you to all the  parents/

carers who came along to support the    

children for these events, and finally a big 

thank you to all the staff who worked hard 

to ensure this was a fun event for the     

children to take part in. 

 

 

 

Be Sun Smart this summer and follow : 

 

 

 

 

Slip on a T-Shirt 

Slop on the sun screen 

Slap on a hat 

Seek out the shade 

Slide on your sun glasses 

Please check out the school website, we 
update our website weekly. 

It is packed full of useful information, 
downloadable copies of things like letters 
home, uniform order forms, term date  
calendars.  The school calendar feature 

has all sorts of information showing what we are up to in 
school, when clubs are on.. Go on check it out! 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fpbs.twimg.com%2Fmedia%2FDdjLyaEW4AA0WTJ.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fneccr&docid=XSJvuWoy4Qa4rM&tbnid=h05DIYHwNzJzrM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwjJvZbvqoXcAhXRY8AKHfwJD3cQMwhVKBowGg..i&w=720&h=720&safe
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj_5fnaq4XcAhUHwxQKHQb6DfkQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftywardreathschool.org.uk%2F2017%2F05%2F22%2Fsummer-fair-saturday-24th-june-12-3pm%2F&psig=AOvVaw1QusUEgX
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fponthirchurchschool.co.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Flogo-sportsday600x370-e1525000593195.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.geoffreyfieldjuniorschool.co.uk%2F&docid=KJl-GUGmYXR3UM&tbnid=RAVQVUNWw9eV0M%3A&vet
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SPECIAL LEAVERS’ ASSEMBLY  
 
 
A special Year 6 Leavers’ Service took place at 

All Saints’ Parish Church on 11th June.  Thank 

you to the many parents who attended the 

Church for this occasion.   

 

We wish the Year 6 Leavers every 

success.  

BREAKFAST CLUB 

  A reminder that we have a  
  free Breakfast Club sponsored  

  by Greggs.  We serve toast, juice 
and cereal every morning in our school dining 
hall from 8.15 am—8.45 am.   All welcome. 

  REMINDERS 
Dinner Money price increase £2.20 

per day (£11.00 per week) 
 

School Dinner Money should be handed in 

on a Monday morning - envelopes available 

from office. 

 

Please REMEMBER to put your child’s 

name on their school uniform and coats. 

  MILK MONEY 
 

The numbers of pupils for milk in September 
are now with the Local Authority.  
Please note that for those parents who 
pay at the beginning of the school term 
there will be a delay in their children 
receiving milk. 

  
 
 

 

 
This term we say a sad goodbye to Miss Robinson and 
Miss Hall who will be leaving us.  We wish them all the 
best for the future.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STAFFING IN SEPTEMBER 2019 
 
Nursery - Mrs Storey 
Reception - Mrs Spark   
Year 1 - Miss Jeffrey 
Year 2 - Miss Cresswell 
Year 2 - Mrs Challis  
Year 3 - Mr McMahon 
Year 4 - Mr Alldridge 
Year 5 - Mr Swan  
Year 6 - Miss Scott /Mr Barron 
 
Mrs Lewis will work in EYFS and Key Stage 1. 

 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Firstly, and most importantly, a BIG well done and thank 
you to all pupils who managed to get 100% attendance for 
the full year—These children all qualify for a great        
attendance reward in recognition of their fantastic         
attendance:- 
 
RECEPTION - Rhkiya Adams-Gardener 
YEAR 1 - Shane Dixon, Beau Stephenson,       
Emily Wales 
YEAR 3 - Ashton Cantwell, Barry Raper,         
Harry Turner, Noah Whitehead. 
YEAR 4 - Ava Causer, Jessica Moore,             
Erin Rimmington, Isabella Young 
YEAR 5 - Theo Carter, Bekka Kirtley,            
Phoebe Kirtley, Ruby Ord, Scarlett Ord,        
Alexa Roberts, Lennon Whitehead  
YEAR 6 - Deacon Barclay, Chloe Bickley,        
Jamie Gooding, Dominic Rutherford,             
Amy-Louise Seff, Declan Sharp 

 

    FACEBOOK PAGE 
  

Just a reminder that our facebook page is  
updated regularly and any revised/changes to 
school arrangements will be posted daily.  

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fcdn.shopify.com%2Fs%2Ffiles%2F1%2F1040%2F3194%2Fproducts%2FWHITE_milk_bottle_1024x1024.jpg%3Fv%3D1476913828&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thebramblebush.co.uk%2Fproducts%2Fwhite-milk-bottle-rattle&docid=
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj31tHYrYXcAhUBxxQKHWiyCLMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fglazerpromos.com%2Fexhibiting-trade-show%2Ffacebook-service-client-accueil-12%2F&psig=AOvVaw3ZYhGi5T_tqo9U
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fd1lkesx7pm36d6.cloudfront.net%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2017%2F05%2Ffarewell.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.swamirara.com%2Ffarewell-speech-for-students%2F&docid=A9gWuTK1ldezAM&tbnid=TzEcywcv0oSHUM%3A&
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.visionforeducation.co.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fstyles%2Fhero_image_md_x1%2Fpublic%2Fimages%2Fcontent%2F2017%2FOctober%2Fattendance%2520hero%2520website%2520image.jpg%3Fitok%3DcTUNgATY&imgrefu
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Tackle Holiday Hunger 

PRESS RELEASE TUESDAY 11 JUNE 2019 

A new scheme is to be rolled out across South Tyneside to make sure children don't go hungry in the school summer 

holidays. 

The Council is to provide free meals at centres across the Borough for three days during the middle four weeks of the 

long school holidays to ease the pressure on struggling families.  

Use this web address for further information or check out the school website for a link:  

https://www.southtyneside.gov.uk/article/66777/New-Scheme-to-Tackle-Holiday-Hunger    

  

Educational Visits 
 

             We have been up to some amazing things this term, just have a look below 

 
Year 4 - Sea Life Centre  

Reception – Boldon Lodge  

Year 5 – Mortimer School  

Year 6 – Bowling Trip  

Year 3 – Palace Green Library  

Year 6 – Eden Camp  

Whole School - Showcase Day – Ceilidh  

Year 6 – Leavers Service Durham Cathedral  

Year 6 – Cinema Visit Boldon  

Year 5/6 – Operation Encompass Visit  

Whole School – Oral Health Co-ordinator  

Reception – Beamish Museum  

Dance Club – Dance Festival  

Year 4 – Discovery Museum  

Year 2 – Souter Lighthouse  

EYFS – Sports Day  

EYFS – Science Workshop (Bubbles)  

KS1/KS2 – Sports Day  

Year 1 – Alnwick Gardens  
Year 5 - Sandcastle Challenge 

EYFS - Graduation 
Whole School - Music Festival 

https://www.southtyneside.gov.uk/article/66777/New-Scheme-to-Tackle-Holiday-Hunger

